


OFFICIAL   ANNOUNCEMENTS

Administrative  Actions  on  Recommendations  of  the  Facult Senate

The   following  recommendations   of   the   Faculty  Senate,   reported
under   ''new  business"   in   the  minutes  of   the  meeting  of   9/16/88
(see  10/14/88  edition  of  this  Chronicle) are  approved

Item  #2   (Degrees  Committee,   cases  I   through  XIV)
Item  #3   (Japanese  Language  in  the  distribution  requirements)

--  Vice  President  for
Academic  Af f airs

NEWS   AND   GENERAL   INFORMATION

Intramural  Golf  Tournament

The   Intramural  Department   is   conducting  a  golf   tournament  on
Saturday,   November   5th,   at   Deer   Run   Golf   Course.      Tee   times
begin   at   10:00   A.M.      Faculty,   staff ,   students   and  alumni   are
invited  to  participate.     Sign  up  at  the   Intramural  Office  in
Radcliffe  Gymnasium.     Thank  you.

*****

Of f ice  Su lies  Orders  Throu h  The  Colle

--  Richard  Ryther

e  Bookstore

Orders   for   of f ice   supplies   and   incidentals   which   are   not
currently  in   stock  will  be  placed  on  Wednesdays  only.     Please
anticipate  your  supply  needs  early  and  submit  requisitions  to  the
Bookstore   no   later   than  Wednesday  morning  of   each  week.      Orders
received  after  this  time  will  be  placed  the  following  week.

--J.   Haskins,   Bookstore
Director

*****

To  Administrative  Facult

Please  plan  to  attend  the  Administrative  Faculty  Luncheon  on
Thursday,    Novembe,r    3,    at    noon    in   the    Banquet   Room   of
Christopher's.     Go  through  the  cafeteria  line  and  join  us  in  the
Banquet  Room.     Please  call   47158  by  Thursday,   November  3,   at
9  a.in.   if  you  plan  to  attend.

--  Norma  Brown,   Continuing  Education
*****

Women's  Facult Caucus

The   CNC  Women's   Faculty   Caucus   will   meet   on   Friday,   November   4,
at   2   p.in.    in   the   Banquet   Room   of   Christopher's   for  wine   and
cheese .



There  will  be  no  cost  to  dues-paying  members.     Others  will  need
to  pay  $3  to  cover  costs.

At  this  meeting  we  want  to  try  to  identify  who  are  willing  to
design  a  course  to  teach  as  a  part  of  a  Women's  Studies  Minor,   so
please  come  with  your  ideas  and  thoughts  regarding  this.

--  Norma  Brown
*****

National  Faculty  Exchange  Deadline

The  deadline  to  apply  for  participation  in  the  National  Faculty
Exchange    Program    for    1989-90    is   November    7,1988.       The
application  should  be   initiated  about  two  weeks  prior  to  the
deadline  in  order  to  secure  the  necessary  sign-offs. A  Review  of
Exchange   Opportunities   for   the   current  year  will   inform  the
prospective  participant  of  the  kinds  of  opportunities  available
in   1989-90.      Faculty  may  wish  to  drop  by  to  receive   a  copy,   or
call  me  at  7392  and  I  will  send  you  one.     There  is  also  a  list  of
preliminary  applicants  available  for  your  perusal.     This  shows
where  some  of  the  best  possibilities  lie.

Interested  staff  persons  may  contact  the  Director  of  Personnel.
There  is  no  deadline  for  staff  "exchanges".     More  often  than  not,
these  are  one-way  and  as  short  as  two  weeks  in  duration.

--  Dennis  R.   Ridley
Asst.   to  VPAA

Ford  Foundation  Fellowshi
*****

s  for  Minorities

Inf ormation  has  arrived  at  the  of f ice  of  the  VPAA  regarding  Ford
Foundation   Postdoctoral   Fellowships,   and   Predoctoral   and
Dissertation  Fellowships,   for  minorities.     The  closing  date  for
application  is  November  14,   1988.     Anyone  interested  in  reviewing
this  information  should  contact  me  at  7392.

--  Dennis  Ridley
*****

Graduate  and  Prof essional  School  Da
The  Of f ice  of  Career  Services  of  The  College  of  William  and  Mary
extends  an  invitation  to  CNC  students  and  staf f  to  attend  their
Graduate   and  Professional  School  Day.     The  event  will  be  held  on
Thursday,   November   loth,   from   i:00   p.in.   to   4:00   p.in.   in   Trinkle
Hall  of   their   Campus   Center.     Representatives  from  approximately
seventy  graduate   and  p,rofessional  schools  will  be  available  to
talk  with  students   and  other   interested.  individuals.     `Please
encourage   students,   regardless   of   academic   status,   to   take
advantage   of   this   excellent   opportunity.      A   list   of   the
participating  graduate  and  professional  schools  is  posted  outside
the   Office   of   Career   Planning   and   Placement   in  Campus   Center,
Room   146.

--  Douglas   Gallaer
Of f ice  of  Career  Planning  and  Placement

*****



CHRISTOPHER   NEWPORT   SCHOLARS   --   OPTIONS   FOR  MATURE   STUDENTS

Bef ore   Susan  MCLaurin  became   a   Christopher  Newport   Scholar
this  summer,   she  could  not  incorporate  enough  business  courses  in
her  art  major  to  meet  her  goal--one  day  to  open  a  gallery.

With  the   guidance  of  her  advisor,   Professor  Jon  Petruchyk,
MCLaurin  fashioned  an  individualized  curriculum  and  received  the
Honors  Council's  approval.

Now   she   can   count   Market   Management   (BUSN   450)   and  Market
Theory  &  Analysis   (BUSN  311)   as  well  as  courses  in  Crafts
(FNAR   389),    Sculpture    (FNAR    351),    and   Etching    (FNAR   395NTP)
toward   her   major'.      In   addition,   she   is   exempt   from   other
remaining  curricular  requirements.

She   joins   two  other   current   students--Bonnie   Da`niel   and
Carol  Newman--as  Christopher  Newport  Scholars,   a  program  designed
for  mature  students  who  have  proven  their  academic  excellence.

To  apply,   one  must  submit  a  proposal  to  the  Honors  Council,
making  sure  to  distinguish  his  or  her  aims  f ron  those  served  by
existing  majors.

To   be   eligible,   one  must   have   a   GPA   of   at   least   3.5   and
have  earned  about  75  hours.     See  page   133   of  the  current  Catalog
for  more  information.

Contact   Dr.    Jay   Paul,   MCMurran   206,    for   assistance   in
preparing  a  proposal.

--  Jay  Paul
Chair,   Honors  Program
594-7072/   7024

*****

PRAYER   SERVICE

A  brief  prayer   service   for  Agnes  Braganza  will  be  held  in  A-105
at   10:15   a.in.    on   Tuesday,   November   lst.      All   members   of   the
college  community  are  invited  to  attend.

--  Norma  Brown
*****

Publicit Covera

A  reminder  to  all  faculty  and  staff .     If  you  feel  your  department
or   of f ice   will   need   publicity  coverage   of   any  type   for   an
upcoming  event,  please  let  the  Office  of  Public  Relations  contact
the  appropriate  media   (television  and/or  newspaper  reporter)   for
you.

If  you  are  contacted  directly  by  a  television  or  newspaper
reporter   without   our   awareness,   please   notify   our   office



immediately.     This  will  insure  that  appropriate  measures  will  be
taken  to  record  any  television  coverage,   or  to  be  aware  of  a
feature  appearing  in  the  DAILY  PRESS,   DENBIGH  GAZETTE,   eta.

Should  a  reporter  call  our  office  for  information,  we  may  direct
that  reporter  to  the  best  suited  person  for  that  topic.    When  and
if  this  occurs,  your  office  will  be  contacted.

Of f ice  of  Public  Relations
*****

Christo her's  Cafeteria  Menu  -October  31

Monday

Tuesday
Potatoe  Bar

Wednesday

Thursday
Potatoe  Bar

Friday

NoveThoer   i-4

Beef  Enchiladas
Hawaiian  Chicken
Salmon  Croquettes

Chill  Macaroni
Chop  Suey
Bar-B-Q  Ribs

Sweet  and  Sour  Pork
Stuf fed  Peppers
Taco  Salad

Beef  Terizaki
Lasagna  w/Garlic  Toast
Fried  Chicken

Seafood  Platter  w/fried  fish,  clam  strips
Salmon  Pattie  and  a  corn  muf f in
Chicken  Chow  Mein
Supper  Nachos

--  Ann  M.   Taylor
Caf eteria  Manager

FACULTY STAFF END   STUDENT   NEWS

1as  Gallaer Off ice   of   Career   Planning  and  Placement,   was
recently  appointed   to   the   editorial  board  of   the  Virginia
Counselors  Journal Eg±±g  also  recently  coordinated  and  providedan   orientation   workshop   f or   Leadership   Institute   topic
coordinators   of   the  Virginia   Peninsula   Chamber   of   Commerce.
Additionally,  Pg±±g  provided  a  workshop  during  the  recognition  and
orientation  breakfast  for  the  Business  and  Education  Partnership
Program.      The   workshop   concerned   strengthening   business   and
education  partnerships  on  the  Peninsula.     This  program  was  also
sponsored  by  the  Chamber  of  Commerce.

*****
Georoe Teschner  attended  the  conference ''Critical  Thinking:
Language  and  Inquiry  Across  the  Disciplines"   in  which  he  read  a
paper   entitled   The   Arbitrary  Nature   of   the   Sign   and   Its



I:E::::::a::aE:rc:i:eE:.o.L#f.e¥s¥,en::t:::£g:t:¥t:n32:3Lt::''Eastern  Small  College  Computing  Conference"   at  Eastern  College,
Pennsylvania,   October  21-22.

COMMITTEE   REPORTS

_SS  &  PS _ Facu|tL][jgp];ir_esentation  Planning  Committee

TO:        ,  SS   &  PS  Faculty

FROM:     Rita  C.   Hubbard

As  your  representative  on  the  President's  Planning  Committee,   I
want  to  maintain  contact  with  you  and  to  plesent  your  ideas  as
well  as  my  own  at  meetings.   Before  Thanksgiving,   I  plan`  to  visit
each  chairman  to  solicit  departmental  input.     If  you  are  not  a
chairman   and   would   like   me   to   schedule   a   visit   with   you
individually,   I  will  do  that,   too.     Or  you  may  choose  to  send  me
your  suggestions  in  writing.


